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NBFTA AGM

Location : Delta Beasejour, Moncton, NB
Date : Thursday April 3, 2008

Opening:


President Chris Finnamore called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm. A moment of silence was observed for any technicians who passed away during the past year. 

Appoint Ballot Counters:
Ballot counters were not appointed as the required number of members was not present as per constitution.

Proposed By-laws Changes:

Chris brought to the attention of all attending that anyone who had a by-law concern should turn it in to the NBFTA executive before New Business began.  Nothing was turned in. 

Reading of 2007 AGM Minutes:

There were no questions or issues raised with the2007 NBFTA AGM minutes. Bill Whalen moved the 2007 minutes be accepted, and seconded by Allie DeGrace.  Motion carried.

EXECUTIVE AND COMMITTEE REPORTS

President – Chris Finnamore
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President’s Report

The year 2007, our 13th, has been the most difficult for our industry and association since my involvement with the NBFTA. With the state of the industry being what it is, and people seeming to have less time for volunteer organizations, our association has definitely suffered.

Once again we have survived another year with a few bodies carrying the most of the load. We were unable to fill all of our Regional Rep. positions and our Treasurer elect resigned the position before they even had a chance to get involved. You may be sitting there thinking that this might not have a huge impact on the association but it does. In order to have a quorum at an executive meeting we need to have the President or designate and three other members, one of which must be a Regional Representative. 

Having only one Regional Rep. that attends meetings combined with an inactive 2nd VP and no treasurer; this meant that I needed the 1st VP and secretary to attend every meeting.

The lack of treasurer meant that the invoices for the dues never got mailed. The dues that were sent in never got deposited and membership cards never got returned. This made the 13th year of the NBFTA real fun. I am very grateful that Mike Boucher agreed to step back into the role and help get the financial items back in order. He deposited all the dues, billed DNR, and started work on straightening out the database. 

Some positive things did happen during the year as well. We have been able to attract new members and also we have added 3 new certified members to our ranks. Our website has been changed once again and the new format allows me and other members the ability to post items that are current and pertinent to the association. A great feature is that you can subscribe to have an e-mail notice delivered to your inbox on the day that new items are posted.  The new address is www.nbfta.org
I have had the pleasure to represent the association at the following events:

· NSFTA Annual General Meeting 2007 and 2008

· MCFT Graduation 

· Sylvicon meetings

· Continuing Education committee meetings

· Joint Right to Practice Committee meetings

· I filled in for Blair DeGrace at the Fall MCFT Board of Governors meeting.

I even found time to show up to pickup garbage during the Adopt-a-Highway spring clean up and I wrote a few articles for the Contact section of the Atlantic Forestry Review. I assisted in mailing Christmas Cards and the invoices for the dues for this year.

  Once again one of the largest tasks we have facing us as an association is the Right to Practice Legislation that is being sought after by the ARPFNB. After many meetings that seemed to go nowhere we drafted our Excellence in our Forests document. This outlines the position of Right to Practice and why the committee is supporting the cause.

This has distributed to all members and a full discussion will be held during our Annual general meeting which will be held on Thursday April 3rd, in Moncton, NB.

In closing, I personally would like to thank everyone who puts time into the executive and committees of our association, and thank you for allowing me to represent all of you.








Respectfully Submitted








Chris Finnamore, CFT #109








President NBFTA
Chris moved for the adoption of the President’s report. Seconded by Neil Timm.

1st Vice President – Andrew Chase

There were 3 Members of the NBFTA that wrote the CFT Exam and were successful. 

Andrew moved for the adoption of the 1st Vice President’s report. Seconded by Allie DeGrace.

2nd Vice President – Laurie Yeates

There was no report submitted by 2nd Vice President Laurie Yeates. She had resigned her position in January 2008 due to work commitments with work, union work and family life.

Secretary – Fred Harris
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Secretary’s Report

I attended NBFTA Executive meetings On March 24, September 19 and December 1 and prepared minutes for same. I attempted a spring Clean up as part of Adopt-A-Highway to which I was the only one to show up. A certification Exam session was held in Miramichi. One participant wrote and was successful. Congratulations to Michael Berubé on becoming a certified forest technician. I am very thankful for my time being secretary of this association. We have a great executive but involvement from more members is what is needed. There are many positions available and many hands make light work.








Respectfully Submitted







Fred Harris, CFT #0086








Secretary NBFTA

Fred moved for the adoption of the Secretary report. Seconded by Blair DeGrace.

Treasurer/Membership:
With the resigning of the new treasurer before their term started put the NBFTA in a poor situation. Membership cards and receipts did not get sent out to members. Bank deposits did not get done. Thanks to Mike Boucher and Chris Finnamore for stepping up to get NBFTA Financial business back in order. The NBFTA Financial report for the past year is as follows:

	
	NBFTA FINANCIAL  REPORT
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	JANUARY 1, 2007  TO March 31, 2008
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Opening Balance
	 
	 
	 
	$9,218.15 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Revenues
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Profit from CWF
	 
	 
	$ 970.00
	 

	Dues memberships
	 
	 
	$ 11755.00 
	 

	
	 
	 
	
	 

	Interest
	 
	 
	$5.58 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Total Revenues
	 
	 
	$ 12,730.58 
	  $ 12,730.58

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Expenses
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Bank Fees
	 
	 
	$86.00
	 

	AGM Expenses
	 
	 
	  $1443.34  
	 

	Memberships
	 
	 
	$456.00 
	 

	Donations
	 
	 
	$770.10 
	 

	CFT
	 
	 
	$952.40
	 

	Executive meeting expenses
	 
	 
	$ 57.50 
	 

	Website
	 
	 
	$463.51 
	 

	Postage
	 
	 
	$521.53 
	 

	Azimuth
	 
	 
	$686.88 
	 

	Awards
	 
	 
	    $1200.00 
	 

	Plaques
	 
	 
	$160.75 
	 

	Christmas cards
	 
	 
	$205.20 
	 

	
	 
	 
	
	 

	
	 
	 
	
	 

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	$7003.21
	$ 7003.21 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	
	 
	 
	 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	   $14945.52 

	Bank Balance 31/03/2008
	 
	 
	 
	$14945.52

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


Un-audited year end financial NBFTA report April 3, 2008

Submitted by Michael Boucher, CFT #50




Chris moved for the adoption of the Treasurer report. Seconded by Trevis Schriver.

France Rousselle asked if this was a 15 month financial statement. Chris replied it was and current as of AGM.

France Rousselle asked if the $11755.00 included DNR billing. Chris said it did.

Auditors:

There is no auditors report as of yet.

Past President & Advisory – Allie DeGrace
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Past-Presidents’ Report

This last year has been the most difficult for the association since my involvement with the NBFTA started nearly 10 years ago.

With the state of the industry, and people seeming to have less and less time for volunteer organizations, coupled with people not living up to their obligations in the NBFTA, our association has suffered. 

But we have again survived, and things are looking up. We have some new people at the table, as well as some returning to help get the association back on its feet.

There has been good news as well in 2007. My involvement with the CWF fall meeting in Saint Quentin on behalf of the NBFTA allowed us to share in the profits of the successful event. The NBFTA profited $970.00.

I have consulted with our president on numerous issues throughout the year, and I applaud Chris on a year of hard work for our Association on various committees and panels that he sat on. It’s the nature of the forestry beast in NB that a lot happens in and around Fredericton, and Chris being from our capitol city has been called upon for a lot more than his duties as president require.

I have contacted the members of, and restructured, the advisory board over the past year. Although we have not had an official sit down meeting, the board has been queried on happenings in the association, not the least of which being the RTP movement. 

I applaud Todd MacPherson on the new NBFTA site, it is very easy to use and keeps members advised of news as it happens, this is a real gain for the NBFTA in its on-going effort to contact members. If you have not checked it out, please do at www.NBFTA.org
I helped put together and send out an Azimuth, and hopefully the new format is acceptable to the members. It would be nice to have a full newsletter again, but there is simply nobody stepping up to take the wheel and drive the Azimuth bus.

 In closing I wish the association and the NB Forest industry the best in 2008 and pledge to continue in my duties as past president of the NBFTA

Allie DeGrace, CFT#100

President, NBFTA

Allie moved for the adoption of the Past President’s report. Seconded by Neil Timm.

Regional Representatives


Jonathan DeGrace - Region # 1 - Representative
Jonathon had no report to give but was willing to remain as the Regional representative.


Region # 2 and 3 


There were no reports for Region 2 and 3. Thank you to Mike Berube for stepping up to be the Region 2 Representative. There is still no rep for Region 3


Blair DeGrace - Region # 4 - Representative
The writer accepted the position of NBFTA Region 4 Representative at the Annual General Meeting of the Association on February 16, 2007. 

Accomplishments during my first year of office are meager at best and easily summarized as follows:

· Supported the NBFTA Executive Committee by attendance at all meetings (March and September, and December of 2007).

· Provided for a wreath at Remembrance Day Services in Plaster Rock.

· Conducted an “Adopt-A-Highway” cleanup on Renous Hwy Route 108 in the spring of 2007.

· Right to Practice information was distributed to Region 4 NBFTA industry members.

Objectives for 2008 include:

· Conduct a Regional Meeting, a report of which will be supplied to the Executive Committee. 

· Work closely with the Treasurer to ensure the membership listing is updated, accurate, and maintained.

· Establish an e-mail distribution listing for Regional Members to distribute information when it becomes available.

· Provide support to, and participate in, the work of the Executive Committee. 

· Conduct an “Adopt-A-Highway” cleanup on Renous Hwy Route 108 in the spring of 2008.

This report is respectfully submitted by: 


__________________________________________

Blair DeGrace

April 3, 2008

Blair moved for the adoption of the Region 4 Regional Rep report. Seconded by Bill Whalen.

NBFTA Membership

in the 

Maritime College of Forest Technology

Board of Governors


Annual Report
Blair DeGrace







 April 3rd, 2008

This report summarizes the Maritime College of Forest Technology (MCFT) Board of Governors activities spanning the period from February 2007 to April 2008. 

BACKGROUND

The NBFTA’S initial involvement in the MCFT Board of Governors was by invitation to their Annual Meeting on April 23, 1999.  A vacancy had been created by the departure of representation from Newfoundland due to a forestry technical program being developed at the College of the North Atlantic.  Andrew Clarke represented the NBFTA for the period of 1999 - 2000.  The writer has represented the NBFTA Executive commencing in April 2001 to present.    Girvan Harrison

The NBFTA and it’s sister Association, the Nova Scotia Forest Technicians Association (NSFTA), represented by Girvan Harrison, share active voting membership status on a two year rotation.  Voting privileges have alternated between the two associations as follows:

	   Period
	Voting Privilege
	Advisory Capacity

	2001 - 2002
	NSFTA
	NBFTA

	2003 - 2004
	NBFTA
	NSFTA

	2005 - 2006
	NSFTA
	NBFTA

	2007 - 2008
	NBFTA
	NSFTA


There was consensus at the April 24, 2003 Board Meeting that rotation of NBFTA / NSFTA voting privileges was a technical formality.  It was agreed that the existing voting process would continue with active participation sought from both Associations on an ongoing basis.

Current MCFT Board of Governors membership:  

	Mr. Peter Adams
	Barrister & Solicitor

	Mr. Blake Brunsdon *
	J.D. Irving; MCFT Board 1st Vice-President

	Mr. Blair DeGrace
	NBFTA 

	Mr. Gerald Holmes
	Stora Enso Port Hawkesbury

	Dr. David MacLean*
	UNB; MCFT Board Chairman

	Mr. John MacQuarrie
	P.E.I. Dept. of Agriculture, Fisheries & Forestry

	Ms. Suzanne McAllister
	MFRS; MCFT Board Treasurer

	Mr. Pat McCarthy *
	MCFT; MCFT Board CEO

	Dr. John McLaughlin
	UNB, President

	Mr. Ian Moss
	NSFTA

	Mr. Derek Prest
	Elmsdale Lumber Ltd.

	Mr. Tom Reed
	N.B.D.N.R.

	Dr. John Richards
	CFS

	Mr. Peter Robichaud
	Canadian Woodlands Forum, MCFT Board 2nd Vice President

	Mr. Stephen Strople *
	UNB; MCFT Board Secretary

	Mr. Peter Underwood
	N.S. Dept of Natural Resources

	* Executive Committee Members


MEETING SUMMARY

MCFT Board of Governors Meeting – May 30, 2007

Highlights of the MCFT Board of Governors Meeting held at the College on May 30th, 2007 are as follows: 

· 7 New Brunswick students enrolled for the Bathurst MCFT class commencing January 2, 2007.

· 72 applicants filed for seats in the 2007 September class at Fredericton.

· 31 second year students graduated from MCFT Fredericton on 2007-04-21 (37 in 2006).  

· Of 53 first year student enrolled at the Fredericton Campus in September 2006, 50 remained to write December examinations.  14 failed this first term final and 1 left in February.  35 students remained in the first year program ending on May 30, 2007.

· Gaetan Boldoc, a retired MCFT Instructor, was re-hired on a part time basis to help with field labs, replacing Fred Wilkins.

· Susanne MacAllister was hired to replace Ms. Susan Horsnell who retired in July 2007.

· Continuing Forestry Education (CFE):

· The CFE Program generated excess revenues over expenses of $76, 316

· A budget surplus is anticipated for 2008.

· New courses in chainsaw safety and road grading were added to the CFE curriculum in 2006.

· Efforts focused on reducing financial losses resulting from the operation of Torunski Hall.

· New student computers were purchased and put into service in September, 2007.

· A MCFT Scholarship Foundation was formed with the objective to encourage enrolment at the College by providing financial assistance to students ($500.00 each) at the Bathurst and Fredericton Campus. The Foundation will report to the MCFT Board annually.  Currently the fund has a balance of approximately $10.000.00.

· An anonymous donor from the Quebec Gaspe Region established a new “CHIC CHOCS” Scholarship in the value of $250.00 awarded annually to a full-time second year student of the Fredericton Campus.

· There was no financial information available, as an audit had not been completed.

· Efforts are underway to secure the 400 ha Kingsclear forest, formerly attached to the Youth Correctional Centre, for a MCFT Training Forest.

MCFT Executive Board of Governors Meeting – November 14th, 2007

Highlights of the November 14th 2007 MCFT Board of Governors Executive meeting are as follows: 

· MCFT Counsel to report on Business Risks at each meeting to include Legislation and insurance issues.

· The College to develop a procedure to address concerns by employees for review at the Fall 2008 meeting.

· The College to develop a Code of Conduct for review at the Fall 2008 meeting.

MCFT Board of Governors Meeting – January 23rd, 2008

The MCFT Board of Governors convened for a second meeting early in 2008.  Highlights of the January 23rd meeting are as follows: 

· NBFTA President Chris Finnamore participated as a substitute for Blair DeGrace who was unable to attend the meeting.

· 6 students graduated from MCFT Bathurst on December 13, 2007, the last graduating class of the one-year program.  Total graduates to date are 295.

· Transition to a two-year program at the Bathurst French Language Program is underway with the first student intake scheduled for September of 2008.  

· In January 2008, Bathurst Staff started preparing material for third 2-year program scheduled to begin in September 2008.

· MCFT Staff plans a recruitment of 25 students annually.

· Ms. Pierrette McLaughlin started work in September 2007 as recruitment and placement officer for the Bathurst Campus.

· Registration on September 4, 2007 at MCFT Fredericton:

· Of 35 second year returning students - 3 failed supplemental examinations leaving 32 students.

· Of 51 first year students, 2 withdrew in the first term and 11 failed first term examinations leaving 38 students.

· Planned September 2008 MCFT enrolment: 

· Fredericton 55 students

· Bathurst
25 students

· Planned 2008 – 2009 Student expenses at MCFT Fredericton (based on 15 weeks/semester):

	Semester
	Tuition
	Room & Board
	Books & Supplies
	Student Fee
	Total

	2008-09 to 12
	$2,000
	$2,700 ($190/wk.)
	$400
	$156
	$5,256

	2009-01 to 04
	$2,000
	$2,700 ($190/wk.)
	$400
	$156
	$5,256

	Total
	$4,000
	$5,400
	$800
	$312
	$10,512


· MCFT Curriculum

· Establishment of a Fish & Wildlife Technician Diploma is being considered.  F & W Program Participants will be required to take coursework additional to Forest technology Program.

· No other major curriculum changes are planned over the next couple of years.

· Final clarifications are being completed for renewal of the Society of American Foresters (SAF) recognition of the MCFT as an Accredited Program.  

· Auditors Grant Thornton affirmed that the financial statements of the College were in order.  

· Excess of revenue over expenses for the operating year ended April 30, 2007

· Increase in net assets and cash for the same period.

CLOSING

As reported in 2007, Forest Technology Programs across the Country continue to struggle or close.  Recent program closures in B.C. include B.C.I.T., College of New Caledonia, NW Community College, and Northern Lights College.  In Quebec, CEGEP Forestry Programs were reduced from 6 to 2, including the sole English Language Program.  

MCFT operations, however, show continual improvement indicated by strong balance sheets, full enrolments, and development of the two-year program at Bathurst.  The future is bright, but with the current depressed state of the forest sector, conditions may change rapidly.  MCFT’s dedicated and competent staff, Administration and Board of Governors must continually monitor operations and adjust as necessary to ensure continued growth and success.    

Please feel free to contact the writer at (506) 356-4199 for more detailed information on any item within this report. 

Thank you for the honour of representing our Association at the MCFT Board.  

This report is respectfully submitted by: 


__________________________________________

Blair DeGrace

April 3rd, 2008

This report summarizes the Maritime College of Forest Technology (MCFT) Board of Governors activities spanning the period from February 2007 to April 2008. 

Blair moved for the adoption of the NBFTA Membership in the Maritime College of Forest Technology Board of Governors Annual Report. Seconded by Jonathon DeGrace.

Public Relations – Troy Adams

Public Relations Committee Report

2007 was an average year for the public relations committee.  I had hoped to do a lot more with the committee and move it forward to be something that really conveys the interests and goals to the general public.  Unfortunately (and very fortunately) I did not have the time to devote to the committee because of work commitments and a new baby added to my family in January. In 2008 I hope is different as I do see myself being able to devote more time to the association.

I, as PR (public relations committee) chair took part in most executive committee meetings in 2007.  I was able to express my thoughts on many issues that came up demonstrate how they pertain to PR.  One issue that came up a lot was Right to Practice which will not only affect Forest Practitioners but also the general public that have an interest in our provincial forests.  

The PR committee also accepted applications for the NBFTA scholarship from first and second year students of MCFT.  The second year scholarship was awarded to Zachary Branscombe and will be awarded at the MCFT graduation.  The first year scholarship was not awarded this year due to the lack of effective applications for the award.  There will be a discussion during the AGM concerning the scholarships.

The PR committee along with the Association made the effort to distribute Christmas cards to as many members as possible this past Christmas.  The aim of the card campaign was to show that the association is still alive and well and working diligently for its members.

Finally, the PR committee accepted nominations for the Technician of the Year award and made it selection.  The New Brunswick Technician of the Year will be announced at this year AGM

The PR committee is more than open to suggestions on how we can make it work for the members as well as promote ourselves as Forest Industry Professionals to our chosen profession as well as to the general public.  

Please accept this report for the 2008 New Brunswick Forest Technicians Association AGM.

Troy Adams, CFT

Troy moved for the adoption of the Public Relations report. Seconded by Dave Brown.

CFANB (Tree House) - Walter Bidlake

Walter gave an update on the activities of the CFANB. The 2008 Spring Roadside Cleanup is a go ahead. There are 140 + groups participating in the Adopt-A-Highway program. Envirothon 2008 will be held in Edmundston with 18 teams taking part. The 2010 International Envirothon will be held in Sackville.

Walter moved for the adoption of the CFANB report. Seconded by Bill Whalen.


Big Tree Contest – Chris Finnamore for Kenny McGinn 

Claude Chiasson is the winner of the biggest hardwood this year. The yellow birch was measured in Bathurst with a height of 19.5m and a DBH of 85.9 cm. for a total score of 105.4. I’m sorry to say that there weren’t any entries for softwood. I accept most of the blame. I didn’t do a good enough job getting the word out.

 I respectfully submit my report. Kenneth McGinn CFT 0003

Chris moved for the adoption of the Big Tree Contest report. Seconded by Allie DeGrace.


Azimuth 

After an absence it was very nice to see the one page Azimuth done by Allie DeGrace, Jonathon DeGrace and Mandy Smith. All articles can be sent to Allie or Jonathon.


CFE Committee – Chris Finnamore

CFE Committee Report

The Continuing Education committee consisted of Phil Hughes and myself. 

The CFE program is administered by the RPF association and with the changing of Executive Directors only one committee meeting was held in 2007. 

The following members had their applications approved: Fred Harris, Danny LaPointe and Romeo Bellfleur. The applications for Yvan Cayouette, Gerald Leblanc, Blair DeGrace, Bill Whalen, Matthew Tucker, and Claude Chiasson will be approved at the next meeting. That meeting is scheduled for the week of April 18th.

It was reported at last years meeting that the committee would review the CIF program that is currently used by the association. This did not happen but will happen over the next few months. The RPF association is pushing for us to adopt their program as it was presented last year but to date the committee is not in favour of this. Phil Hughes has requested to be removed from the committee therefore we will be looking for new representatives for this committee.

Respectfully Submitted

Chris Finnamore, CFT #109

President NBFTA

Chris moved for the adoption of the CFE Committee report. Seconded by Matthew Tucker.
Chris Spencer asked if the RPF would be using the system where 1 hour equals 3 credits. Chris said this was correct. In the NBFTA bylaws a CFT must obtain 150 hours over 3 years following the CIF model. The NBFTA does not want to lose members because of hours. The CIF categories are good there may just have to be an adjustment of hours in each category.

Sylvicon Committee - Chris Finnamore

In April of 2007 the New Brunswick Forest Products Association withdrew its participation in Sylvicon.  Ann LeBrun-Ruff of the RPF and Chris Finnamore of the NBFTA planned a 2008 Sylvicon to be held at the Wu Centre at UNB. After much debating it was decided by the executive of the NBFTA to have its AGM in conjunction with the Canadian Woodlands Forum (CWF) Spring meeting. 


Chris moved for the adoption of the CFE Committee report. Seconded by Blair DeGrace.

Coffee Break - 2:35 pm – 2:50 pm followed by Door Prize Give Aways

MCFT Report –Pat McCarthy

2007 REPORT FROM THE MARITIME COLLEGE OF FOREST TECHNOLOGY FOR THE NEW BRUNSWICK FOREST TECHNICIANS ASSOCIATION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

President, Executive Members, Ladies and Gentlemen thank you very much. My name is Pat McCarthy.
It is a pleasure to present the Association with an overview of the 2007 activities of the Maritime College of Forest Technology.

On April 21, 2007 the third graduating class of the Maritime College of Forest Technology received their diplomas.  There were 31 graduates. CIF Silver rings were presented by Marie McNutt, Canadian Institute of Forestry Maritime Section, Chris Finnamore, President NB Forest Technician Association and Clifton Sangster, President of the NS Forest Technicians Association. I would like to thank the NBFTA for your support of the Silver Ring program.
I would like to thank the New Brunswick Forest Technician Association for the $500.00 Scholarships
In September, 2007 the Maritime College of Forest Technology enrolled 32 second- year students and 51 first-year students at the Fredericton Campus.  The geographic distribution of the 53 first-year students in Fredericton was:  35 from New Brunswick, 14 from Nova Scotia, and 2 from Prince Edward Island.
The average age of the first-year students in the 2007 MCFT Class was 20.  

Ages ranged from 18 – 36.  We had 30 second-year students and 38 first-year students at the end of December, 2007.  

The CIF rings are available to any MCFT graduate for $40.00 if you are a CIF member and $60.00 for non-members.  Contact Canadian Institute of Forestry at www.cif-ifc.org  if you are interested in purchasing the CIF Silver Ring.

.

We will enrol another 50 -55 students in September, 2008 and will have 2 classes enrolled at MCFT in every Semester, hopefully between 70 and 80 students.

In spite of the major turndown in the forestry sector, the Continuing Education Department is very busy with a course filled calendar for 2008. The key to success has been to design and offer courses that are not exclusive to forestry.

Courses dealing with watercourse alteration, wetland delineation, road construction and geographical information systems have many other interest groups from consultants and developers to the military. These courses also have a long shelf life, in that they do not change with technology nor market interests. In addition, the courses that CE is focusing their attention upon are not regional in interest, but are applicable around the world.
The course selection in urban forestry is also expanding. Urban forestry is the fastest growing segment in the forestry field. As the benefits of urban trees become valued, so does the investment that urban managers are willing to direct toward skills and knowledge.
The CE Department was designed and built to react to change and provide training to an ever changing market place. These same abilities are allowing the department to survive and grow in dire forestry conditions.

Scholarships

We are continuing our efforts to raise money for entrance scholarships and to date we have $7373.00. We continue our efforts in raising money for this entrance scholarship so we can offer qualified applicants an incentive to enrol at MCFT.

We also started the Chic Choc Scholarship awarded annually to a hard working deserving student.

I want to thank all donors to the scholarship funds for their support. I would like to remind people that all donations are tax deductible.

Recognition of our program by the CIF in Canada and internationally by the SAF. I believe we are only one of three in Canada.

Careers in Forestry

What does the future look like?

For the past number of years we have been posting jobs for the summer students and graduates and the historical values have been: 1) 2005-57/27; 2) 2006-74/37; 3) 2007-94/32 and as of now 4) 2008- 65/30. Not all these positions are fulltime but on average 21 per year have been fulltime.
These positions vary from Fire Ranger to Entomology (Forest Pests), Residue & Waste Survey Technicians to Arborist, GIS Technicians to working with the Nature Conservancy of Canada, Canadian Food Inspection Agency to the Department of Fisheries, Urban Forestry to Harvest Supervisor. These jobs are North American Wide. Eight Graduates went on to UNB.

Best of luck to all and please keep in touch




Respectfully submitted




MARITIME COLLEGE OF FOREST TECHNOLOGY




Patrick J. McCarthy




Executive Director

Pat moved for the adoption of the Maritime College of Forest Technology report. Seconded by Allie DeGrace.
MCFT (Bathurst) Report – Claude Chiasson

2007 REPORT FROM THE MARITIME COLLEGE OF FOREST TECHNOLOGY (Bathurst Campus) FOR THE NEW BRUNSWICK FOREST TECHNICIANS ASSOCIATION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
In January, 2007 Bathurst enrolled 7 students. Bathurst campus graduated 6 students on December 13, 2007. CIF rings were presented by Wayne Clowater, CIF Maritime Section. Other guests attending were Blair DeGrace representing the Board of Governors of MCFT and the New Brunswick Forest Technician Association and Gilles Gallant of NB Power. The guest speaker was Léon Plourde, a graduate of the 1984 École des Gardes Forestiers des Maritimes, owner of L.P. Forestry Service Ltd. and father of one of the graduates.
 This was the last graduating class of our one year program. In September 2008 Bathurst Campus will be changing to a two-year program, the same as the Fredericton Campus. This will require the hiring of new instructors and a recruiter.
Claude moved for the adoption of the Maritime College of Forest Technology (Bathurst Campus) report. Seconded by Chris Finnamore.
NSFTA Report - Clifton Sangster
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Mr. President, Members of the Executive, Fellow members, Guests, Thank you for the invitation to
speak at your 13" Annual General Meeting.

To begin with, [ thank my wife, Marilyn, for without her encouragement and determination; I would not
be standing here today----I would not have made that trip over 10 years ago to MFRS. Consequently, [
would not have been a member of the NSFTA since 1999 nor have been on the executive of the NSFTA
for the past 8 years. Opening one door---certainly leads to many places.

How do we measure success and accomplishments? Well, we still exist. Both Provincial Technician
Associations have successfully survived a combined 58 years of representing Forest Technicians in New
Brunswick, Nova Scotia and PEL

As I reflect on the last two years as president, [ am forced to ask myself what have we accomplished.
Have we maintained the status quo, Have we made progress or did we regress? Is the Provincial
Technician Associations evolving to meet the onslaught of events that can lead to our demise?

There are numerous external forces that affect our associations on an almost daily basis; Mills shut
down, recessions occur, these we have almost no control over. However, policies and decisions are
made--- and this is where we must fight, because of very limited resources within our organization, [
firmly believe we must carefully choose our battles.

Is our membership fully equipped 1o keep the Associations viable for years to come? We must continue
to attract both new graduates into the associations as well as older technicians who are not presently
members. How and just when do we do that?

[ am reminded of what a poor semi-retired farmer once said to me.
“I was always too busy working to earn a living.”

It is very difficult to be a strong clear voice for all forest technicians within the province. We have
several executive meetings and one AGM per year. With information on the Association being confined
to the membership, how will other technicians know that we exist? How will the world know that we
exist if we are not seen in the forefront? If membership continues to dwindle, it puts more strain on
those who remain, struggling to keep the association viable.

Have I as President of the NSFTA accomplished every objective that [ set out for myself during the last
two years? The simple answer is No.

I am sure that there are phone calls I should have made and letters I should have written, for that [
apologize. Irealize that a team is only as good as it’s coach, so I take full responsibility for us not
beating the Toronto Maple Leafs and making it to the Stanley Cup finals this year.





[image: image2.png]I'had hoped to read or hear something about the NSFTA or one of our members at least every month,
something positive that we as technicians did to influence the forest industry. That did not happen.

I had hoped that our inability to operate and maintain a current database of membership and financial
information would be cured for good. That too did not happen. I am sure that there are members who
did not receive a notice of our AGM; as well T am sure that there are technicians who once again did not
attend and are saying, “Why do they keep sending me this stuff, every year!”

While the database we used for the last two years enabled the treasurer and those at the registration desk
to do their job with some ease, there are still many problems that remain uncured. The inability to
produce useful membership and financial reports from the database saga continued. Therefore, the
NSFTA exccutive has decided to purchase Simply Accounting. As our next Treasurer will find out, this
software package has a proven track record as an excellent bookkeeping and database system for small
businesses.

Now for the good news. Just what did we as a Provincial Association accomplish during the last year?

On March 29" and 30" 2007 we held our 44™ AGM and joint mectings with the foresters in Antigonish,
NS. Only 39 members fought their way through the snowstorm to attend; however as our Treasurer
reported the meeting was not a financial loss.

At our 44" AGM we passed a motion to amend our Memorandum and By-Laws, with no less than 40
changes. It certainly was time to up date the constitution. We also had an actual election that placed
Steve Brown as 2™ Vice President. All other committees and positions were filled by acclamation.

In April of 2007 I attended the CIF Ring Ceremony, Banquet and the Graduation Ceremonies at MCFT.
There were 9 graduates from Nova Scotia with Matt Miller from Westville, NS receiving the NSFTA
prize.

Throughout the year the Executive Council met four times and there were also several committee
meetings. Some of the issues that demanded our attention were, the database, CFE hours and credits,
right to practice, Hall of Fame, the annual joint meeting with the RPF's and CIF, and the NSFTA
Scholarship, which incidentally we did not award this year. There are 7 requirements that the applicant
must address. At best, out of the 3 applications received only one addressed a maximum of 2 items from
the required criteria.

Last Thursday afternoon, in Truro the NSFTA held its 45" AGM. There were no less than 11 positions
to fill when election time rolied around. There were two candidates vying for the NSFTA scat on the
MCFT Board of Governors, with Girvan Harrison winning the election, The President, 1™ Vice
President, Treasurer, Secretary, 2 Regional Reps, and various committee positions were filled by
acclamation.

Finally, (the word you all have been waiting for) there are some ‘thank you™’s in order.
Once again, to my wife and my to my employer, North Inverness Forest Management Ltd. Thank you.

To your last two presidents Allie Degrace, and Chris Finnamore, Both, very helpful and supportive.
[also wish to thank the Executive of the NSFTA for their guidance, support and patience. And to those,
whom I regularly bugged for information and answers, thank you.
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I move for the adoption of this report, 


Respectfully Submitted,


Clifton Sangster


President NSFTA. 2006-2008
 
Clifton moved for the adoption of the Nova Scotia Forest Technician Association report. Seconded by Chris Finnamore.

SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS:
Honorary Member of the New Brunswick Forest Technician Association by Claude Chiasson

At the 2007 AGM 
a motion to honour John Torunski as an Honorary Technician of the NBFTA was made by Kenny McGinn and Girvan Harrison. Votes were cast by all members of the NBFTA present at the 2007 AGM. Ballot counters counted and verified ballots. Vote was unanimous for yes. Motion carried. 

Claude mentioned the many achievements in John’s career before asking John to come forward to receive his prize.
There was a standing ovation as John accepted his prize. 

Technician of the Year of the New Brunswick Forest Technician Association by Allie DeGrace
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Troy,

Please accept this letter as a nomination for France Roussel, CFT, to be named Forest Technician
of the Year for 2007.

France is a graduate of the infamous class of 1980 of the Maritime Forest Ranger School. He has
almost 30 years experience as a Forest Technician and has worked in many different disciplines
such as harvesting operations foreman, harvesting operations supervisor, silviculture supervisor,
and district technician.

France is an individual with sound forestry and life experience, He is a family man devoted to his
wife and children, and is well respected and trusted by his peers.

From working with France in the NBFTA and from talking to his co-workers, it is readily apparent
that he is a team player who has what it takes to excel. One need only ask the auditors from
France’s years as NBFTA treasurer to gain evidence of his professionalism and strong work ethic,
which was the foundation of the MFRS graduate.

France was not only active as treasurer in the NBFTA, but was always there to volunteer at Adopt-
A-Highway, regional meetings, and various other association events.

France is an honest, well known and respected individual in his workplace and his community, and I
would be proud to be part of the organization that recognizes his efforts through an award such as

_ 0 o

Blair DeGrace, CFT Allie DeGrace, CFT

Respectively submitted,

Allic DeGrace, CFT
Past-President, NBFTA





UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Right To Practice- Chris Finnamore

Foresters have been talking about Right to Practice since 1980. The idea of RTP for the NBFTA is to protect the interests of forest technicians. Thus far there the message being sent is in the form “Road to Excellence in New Brunswick Draft # 5” The RPF was supposed to present this at their AGM in January. They did not but now want to start over again with a new committee. It is becoming very frustrating. 
Election & Installation of Officers – Allie DeGrace (Nominating Committee)
For Treasurer – France Rousell by acclimation
Nominations were taken from the floor:

For 2nd VP& Discipline - Walter Bidlake by Bill Whalen- Declined

For 2nd VP& Discipline - Troy Adams by Fred Harris- Accepted

For Secretary -Trevis Schriver by Blair DeGrace- Accepted

For Certification Board – Claude Chiasson by Bill Whalen - Accepted
For Certification Board – Bill Whalen by Blair DeGrace - Accepted

For Continuing Education- Walter Bidlake by Blair DeGrace-Accepted

For Continuing Education- Chris Spencer by Bill Whalen-Accepted

NBFTA Executive for 2008-2009 is as follows:


President

-
Chris Finnamore


1st Vice-President
-
Andrew Chase

2nd Vice-President
-
Troy Adams

Secretary

-
Trevis Schriver

Treasurer 

-
France Roussel

Regional Reps

-
Region 1 – Jonathon DeGrace







Region 2 – Mike Berubé







Region 3-   Open







Region 4 – Blair DeGrace


Past President
- Allie DeGrace


Certification Board- Claude Chiasson & Bill Whalen

Continuing Education- Walter Bidlake & Chris Spencer
NEW BUSINESS:

NBFTA Scholarship – Troy Adams
The NBFTA presents a $500.00 scholarship to a student in their first year of studies and a $500.00 scholarship to a student in their second year of studies at MCFT. After reviewing the applications by the NBFTA Executive it was decided that none of the applications would be accepted due to poor quality. The second year scholarship was to be awarded to Zachary Branscombe. The idea of the scholarship is to financially help students and to promote the NBFTA. Last year there were only 7 graduates that joined the NBFTA despite having free membership for one year.
John Torunski asked if the applicants were informed of the poor quality of applications. Pat McCarthy said he did not. Chris or Troy would possibly do this in class.

Clifton Sangster noted that on the NSFTA scholarship application there are 7 items that must be addressed on before they will be considered.


CIF 100th Year Celebration – Chris Finnamore 
The CIF 100th Year Celebration is slated for September 7-10, 2008 at the Delta in Fredericton, NB. The fee to participate is $250.00. Allie DeGrace, Blair DeGrace, and Walter Bidlake to help Chris with NBFTA participation.

Log-A-Load Presentation – Allie DeGrace
Motion by Allie DeGrace that “The NBFTA presents a $500.00 cheque to Log-A-Load for Kids”. Seconded by Troy Adams, all present were in favour, motion carried.

AGM Committee – Chris Finnamore

Allie DeGrace noted that the timing of the AGM was at a better time of the year and that the CFE opportunities were improved. Do we continue with CWF or go with the RPF? Motion by Allie DeGrace that “Next year the NBFTA AGM be held in conjunction with the CWF” Seconded by Bill Whalen, all present were in favour, motion carried.
Silviculture Funding Cuts – Chris Spencer
Chris Spencer informed all present of the funding cuts by the New Brunswick Provincial Government to the Silviculture program for private woodlots. The 8 million dollars that used to be spent would be cut in half and the cost sharing would be 50/50 instead of the previous 80/20. The Liberal government campaigned and committed to a 10 year Silviculture program but for some unknown reason has flip flopped on that. Meanwhile harvest levels on Crown land are at an all-time high. Seven marketing boards in the province of New Brunswick depend on wood sales and Silviculture funding to continue their operations. This is just one more nail in the coffin of the marketing boards. Approximately 700 jobs are affected by this reduction in funding. Chris asked for the support of the NBFTA to convince government to return funding to previous levels. Motion by Claude Chiasson that “A formal letter be sent to the Minister of Natural Resources and the Premier of New Brunswick by the NBFTA asking that Silviculture funding on private and crown land be reinstated to previous levels.” Seconded by Allie DeGrace, all present were in favour, motion carried.

Auditors for the 2009 AGM:
Mike Boucher to be auditor. Bill Whalen had some concerns that it should be an outside agency that completes the audit. Chris Finnamore to check into this.
Nominating Committee for the 2009 AGM: 
Past President Allie DeGrace to head the Nominating Committee for the 2009 AGM.

Date and Time of 2009 AGM:

The 2009 NBFTA AGM to be held in conjunction with Canadian Woodlands Forum (CWF) as per motion passed at 2008 AGM.

Motion to Adjourn AGM:
Motion to adjourn AGM meeting by Bill Whalen, seconded by Dave Brown, motion carried.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:41 pm.
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